
 

 

Asalaam Alaikum,  

 

It seems like not long ago that our Reception cohort started their journey with us, and it has been 

wonderful to see them ready to transition to Year 1. Our Year 1 pupils have had a fantastic year of 

learning and are ready for the challenges and excitement Year 2 will bring; our Year 2 children will 

be moving into their first year in Key Stage 2 with enthusiasm and our Year 3 (and oldest pupils) 

will be continuing their learning in Lower Key Stage 2! The staff and I are really looking forward to 

further nurture and grow our pupils, to help them shine and showcase the school values! 

 

I continue to be blessed and am very grateful to the hardworking team at Hujjat Primary School; it 

has continued being wonderful working with peers who are always dedicated to the children’s 

learning and wellbeing. 

 

We have had the opportunities to host many excellent school events and trips such as the Eid 

lunch, Movie Afternoons, class assemblies and Mini Hajj Simulation. In addition to this, the children 

in Reception had an exciting Ark Farm experience at school, the Year 1 Trip enjoyed a trip to 

Bekonscot Model Village in Beaconsfield, the Year 2 visited Lego Land and the Year 3 visited 

Headstone Manor (and also Lego Land!).  

 

Transition Day this year was very successful; our new Reception cohort had the opportunity to 

visit the school and take part in ‘Stay and Play’ sessions and our children across Years 1, 2 and 3 

spent the day with their teachers for the next academic year. We are very much looking forward to 

new parents joining our school community and developing happy and positive relationships.  

 

The last few weeks have been particularly busy yet very exciting; the school hosted Sports Day and 

we were impressed to see how well the children demonstrating teamwork, confidence and 

humility. Congratulations to on winning the Sports Cup, which was presented during 

our school assembly. We also hosted ‘Celebration of Learning’ and I was very pleased to see proud 

teachers and children showcasing their learning in books and displays to the parents and families.  

 

All staff and I would like to thank the school community for the generous gifts and continued 

support, and it has been a both a pleasure and privilege working with you all as Acting 

Headteacher. 

 

I wish you all a restful summer break with your families and loved ones. 

 

Mrs Saad 

Acting Headteacher 
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Asalaam Alaikum,  

Alhamdulillah, we thank and praise Allah (SWT), for the blessed opportunities and learning we have 

been given in the Summer term.  

This term we focused on the values of ’integrity’ and ’excellence’ through verses from the Holy 

Quran and the stories of Prophet Muhammad (SAW). We are so proud of our school, with various 

visitors over this term commenting on how blessed we are to have this beautiful school, with 

children and adults alike showing Islamic values.  

This half term, we continued to see children trying hard to show the school values, and in turn 

receiving the pleasure of Allah (SWT) Insha’Allah as well as their Values Award Badges, which they 

wear proudly on their uniform. The team and community spirit have continued this term with 

children encouraging each other and working together on their values to collect tokens for their 

team, excited to be the winning team to choose the community ‘Ladies of Heaven’ project for the 

Autumn term in the new academic year.  

At the start of the term, we embarked on ‘The Lady Khadijah Project’, celebrating the qualities of 

Lady Khadijah as a lady who was the first woman to follow Islam, upheld the highest of values and 

faith and ran her business with integrity and excellence. We reflected on how Lady Khadijah lived 

the teachings of the Quran such as verse 92 of chapter 3 and tried to follow in her footsteps 

through our ‘Lady Khadija Project’, where the children gifted from what they love to less fortunate 

children in Syria.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This month we have been applying 

our vocals training from our 

bespoke nasheeds/music curriculum 

to reciting the Quran in different 

tunes to create different moods and 

reflect the meaning of the verses. 

The children enjoyed practicing  

Maqam Ajum and Maqam Saba and 

were keen to continue learning 

some of the other tunes and 

techniques for reciting Quran 

beautifully.  

 



 
 

As our children grow it is important that we provide them with opportunities and an understanding 

of how to grow their relationship with our Lord. This term, we were blessed to have both a female 

and male scholar hold a workshop with our Year 3 students titled ‘Finding your Path’, whilst 

simultaneously holding a parent workshop in supporting our children and journeying towards Allah 

(SWT) as a family. It was wonderful to see the engagement in these sessions and we pray that this 

workshop was beneficial for all families InshaAllah, by the grace of Allah (SWT).  

 

In the month of Dhul Hijjah, the children took part in a mini Hajj experience at school, learning the 

stories of Prophet Ibrahim that are remembered during the pilgrimage and focusing on the 

reflections behind each action performed at Hajj. It was so beautiful to see the children dressing in 

their white cloths to replicate the ihram and engaging in the various activities. This created a real 

buzz around the school and enabled us to make a significant donation to the Sufra Food Bank in 

London. May Allah (SWT) grant us all the opportunity to take forward our learning and reflections in 

our daily lives and one day perform the real Hajj in Makkah InshaAllah.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May Allah (SWT) continue to bless us with the opportunities to learn and grow together and 

contribute to the wider community. May Allah (SWT) help us to always achieve excellence in our 

endeavours and approach each opportunity with the values of gratitude, respect, compassion, 

integrity and service so that our learning is more than what we know, it is who we become.  

Praying you all have a blessed break InshaAllah. 

Mrs Jessa. 



 

 

Sports Day was very exciting this year (again!) and it was a fantastic way to showcase our 

children’s physical education and sporting abilities and skills as well as, the school values. Children 

in Reception and Year 1 participated in a number of different races, as well as mini challenges. The 

children in Year 2 and Year 3 enjoyed competing in races and many team activities. Staff and 

parents also joined in whilst the children cheered them and ate ice-lollies. Thank you to all our 

staff, parents, coaches and sports leaders from Salvatorian College for making this event very 

enjoyable!  



 

 

We hope you have a wonderful summer break! 

With best wishes,  

Mrs Saad, Mrs Al-Sader, Mrs Gulamali 

Mrs Navazi, Mrs El Hafedi, Mrs Al Shahib  

~ EYFS Team 

The children learnt about lifecycles and observed how eggs hatch and chicks grow! 

They also enjoyed an in-school Ark Farm visit to consolidate their learning on this 

topic.  

Children in Reception have been reading different books to complement their learning 

and acquisition of the Early Learning Goals.  Some of the stories children enjoyed this 

term were: The Very Hungry Caterpillar, The Tiger Who Came to Tea, Oliver’s Fruit 

Salad and Oliver’s Vegetables. The children carried out a range of activities such as 

observational drawings, cutting and counting and making fruit kebabs. 

STEAM Week was celebrated and enjoyed by all the children across the school and 

the children carried out many engaging activities like: creating frozen goop using 

different materials and building towers using their engineering skills.  



 

 

We hope you have a wonderful summer break! 

With best wishes,  

Mrs Laamri (KS1 Phase Leader), Miss Shah, Mrs Aksouh, Mrs Haque 

Mrs Rahemtulla, Mrs Naveed, Mrs Karim, Mrs Souillah, Mrs Lalji, Mrs Haider, Mrs Saleh 

~ Key Stage 1 Team 

 

What an exciting and busy summer term it has been! The children’s learning this term 

has been enriched with many trips and events!  

Legoland 

 Year 2 learnt about continents, oceans and famous landmarks around the world. The 

children also had lots of fun on the rides!  

Read & Relax 

The children 

enjoyed 

coming to 

school in their 

comfortable 

clothes and 

sharing their 

favourite 

books. The 

children had a 

special lunch 

and ice lollies 

Bekonscot Model 

Village  

 Year 1 visited 

Bekonscot Model 

Village and Railway 

and had an 

unforgettable 

experience and a 

unique insight into 

life in rural England 

in the 1930s. 



 

 

Children enjoyed Forest School sessions in school. These sessions were a great opportunity 

for team building, problem solving and caring for the environment.  

The children in Year 3 had a fantastic trip to Legoland and consolidated their 

understanding and knowledge of locational awareness. In addition to this, children had the 

opportunity to orienteer and see landmarks around the world made of Lego. 



 

 

We hope you have a relaxing and happy summer break! 

With best wishes,  

Mrs Saad, Mrs Somji, Mrs Sookun and  

Mrs Abdul Karim 

~ Year 3 Team 

STEAM Week was thoroughly loved by the children in Year 3; they developed their 

scientific enquiry skills and carried out engaging activities such as: building Cats’ 

Cradles and creating potions.   

During computing lessons, children have been applying their learning from 

mathematics lessons on statistics. The Year 3 children learnt how to devise bar 

charts and pie charts to represent data they had collected.  


